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REGULAR COUNCIL 

TO: Mayor & Council DATE: April 28, 2008 

FROM: General Manager, Engineering FILE: 1855-20 (Canada/BC Infrastructure 

Program Grant)  

0250-07 

SUBJECT: Gas Tax Innovation Fund 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION 
 

The Engineering Department recommends that Council support a grant application under 

the Gas Tax Innovation Fund for the following two projects: 

 

1. Replacement of a section of the vacuum sewer system at Industrial Road and 

116 Avenue for $4.6 million; and  

2. Environmental works associated with the 96 Avenue widening from 168 Street to 

176 Street for $1.5 million (works include bike path and stormwater quality 

treatment swales). 

 

DISCUSSION 
 

The Federal Government returns 5 cents a litre of gas tax to cities and municipalities across 

Canada.  In B.C., this funding is administered by the Union of B.C. Municipalities 

(UBCM).  For the Metro Vancouver area, almost all the gas tax flows directly to TransLink 

to fund the capital cost of transit facilities (i.e. new buses, new transit line, etc.).  However, 

a small amount of funding is available to metro municipalities, namely the gas tax funded 

Innovations Fund Program, which amounted to $14.4 million for the first round of 

applications. 

 

Eligible projects under this program are those that are focused on innovative approaches, 

or reducing greenhouse gases, which fall in the following categories: 

 

 Improve public transit 
Not applicable directly for Surrey as public transit is provided through TransLink. 
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 Upgrade drinking water treatment 
Not applicable directly for Surrey as drinking water treatment is provided by Metro 

Vancouver. 

 

 Upgrade waste water and stormwater systems to improve water quality and 

aquatic habitat 
While wastewater treatment is provided by Metro Vancouver, Surrey implements 

works that deal with wastewater systems and that improve stormwater quality or 

aquatic habitat. 

 

Surrey previously applied for projects in this last category under the first round 

Municipal Rural Infrastructure Program (please see Appendix I).  However, these 

applications were not awarded funding. The projects that were awarded funding were in 

the parks category, namely the artificial turf field in Newton and the addition and 

renovation to the Newton Recreation Centre. 

 

UBCM has just invited a second round of applications under this program with 

$17.4 million being available Province-wide. 

 

Staff have reviewed potential projects for grant application and are recommending:  

 

 resubmitting the replacement of a section of the vacuum sewer system at Industrial 

Road and 116 Avenue for $4.6 million; and  

 submitting a new application for the environmental works associated with the 

96 Avenue widening from 168 Street to 176 Street for $1.5 million.   Works include 

bike path and stormwater quality treatment swales. 

 

The 96 Avenue project meets the application criteria, as it will provide stormwater 

treatment benefits as well as significant bicycle commuter benefits along with GHG 

emissions reduction associated with congestion reduction. 

 

CONCLUSION 

 

These projects are important initiatives for the City of Surrey and will also meet many of 

the objectives highlighted in the Gas Tax Innovation Fund Program. 

 

     

  

  

 Paul Ham, P. Eng 

 General Manager, Engineering 

 

PH/RD/kd/brb 
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